
December 11, 2003 
  
To: Environmental Affairs Secretary Ellen Roy-Herzfelder 
The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Environmental Affairs  
251 Causeway Street, Suite 800 
Boston, MA 02114-2136 
  
Subject: Public Hearing on the Ocean Task Force Draft Report 
  
Dear Secretary Roy-Herzfelder, 
  
Although this Ocean Task Force was formed on orders from Gov. Romney 
regarding state waters, it probably would not be in existence if the wind project in 
the federal waters of Nantucket Sound had not been proposed. 
  
To that end I would like to focus my comments on the impact the draft principles 
may have, not only on state waters, but as an attempted extension to federal waters 
as well, especially in regard to renewable energy projects. 
  
It is apparent that most principles of the Task Force are intended to either impose 
new taxes and fees or restrict activities on the state’s public waters. While some 
projects, yet unknown, may warrant additional restrictions and fees, certainly 
renewable energy projects do not. And I use the term “renewable energy” as 
defined in the state mandated “Renewable Energy Portfolio Standard,” namely: 
ocean, wind, and solar projects. After all, the reason for the state’s RPS is not only 
to encourage, but to mandate, renewable energy in our suppliers’ portfolios. And 
indeed, the concept of renewable and sustainable energy for the nation is the 
reason for the federal production tax credit for wind energy production. 
  
As proposed, I believe the draft principles will add another layer of bureaucratic 
delay and undefined taxes as well as intractable conclusions on visual, cultural 
(whatever that means), and aesthetic attributes of potential offshore renewable 
energy projects. After all, who is to say whose ocean view is more valuable or 
beautiful than any other ocean view? These principles cast a cloud of doubt and 
unknown circumstances over beneficial renewable energy projects to the extent of 
discouraging or prohibiting such development in this state. 
  
Indeed, rather than focus on fees and perceived negative impacts, the ocean act 
principles should weigh the benefits of renewable energy on offsetting fossil 
energy with respect to public health, air and water quality, the importation of fossil 
fuel, greenhouse gas accumulation, and the diversity of a free energy source such 
as wind, solar, and ocean waves and tides. And where the balance is found to be in 



favor of the public good, any new prohibitions and taxes on such projects should 
be negated so long as current permitting agencies approve the project. 
  
  
In conclusion, I would like to remind you of the valiant efforts of Gov. Romney in 
protecting the health of the citizens of Salem from the pollution of their local 
power plant. There he evoked the Harvard study which he said caused 30 
premature deaths each year due to the noxious emissions from the Salem Harbor 
fossil fueled power plant.  
  
In the case of the wind farm on Nantucket Sound, the impact on human health, 
from a linear extrapolation of the Harvard study, shows that the reduced 
production from fossil fueled eastern Massachusetts power plants would result in 
achieving a mortality offset of approximately 15 fewer deaths per year. This 
conclusion is affirmed by Dr. Jonathan Levy, one of the two authors of the 
Harvard study (letter attached, on reverse of the Fact Sheet). This health impact 
also includes the reduction of thousands of asthma attacks and other respiratory ill 
effects as noted on the attached Fact Sheet. Note, the monetary valuation of these 
savings is some $53 million dollars every year.  And importantly, the reduction of 
local power plant emissions would certainly ameliorate the air quality of the Cape, 
currently the worst in the state and 50% worse than the air quality in Boston.    
  
I would therefore admonish the task force to either eliminate renewable energy 
projects from the listed activities or at least insure that the benefits, both monetary 
and intangible, be balanced against perceived negative impacts. 
  
For your information and consideration, a resolution of support for the Wind Farm 
in Nantucket Sound is also attached which affirms the enormous societal benefits 
and is endorsed by HealthLink of Salem, Clean Water Action of Boston,  and 
Cape Clean Air. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Charles W. Kleekamp, P.E. Ret. 
Information Director of Clean Power Now, and 
Vice President, Cape Clean Air 
  
 



 



 



 



 



 



 


